

Kindergarten Registration 2025

Please call <u>your child's school</u> to set up an appointment for one of the following dates:

Monday, March 10th through Friday, March 14th

A child must be five years of age on or before:

August 1, 2025 to be eligible for kindergarten in the fall. Bring a copy of the child's legal birth certificate (not the hospital copy), immunization records, proof of residency, and a social security number.





Dr. Abbie Redmon, Superintendent of Schools
Mr. Todd Armstrong, Assistant Superintendent
Mr. Jason Fischer, Director of Learning
Dr. Walter Lambert, Director of Student Services
Dr. Doug Gresham, Director of Human Resources
Mrs. Tish Wagner, Director of Special Education

300 E. Gum Street/Boonville, Indiana 47601

2025-2026 School Year

Dear Parent/Guardian:

The Indiana Department of Education requires local school districts to collect proof of Indiana residency documentation for all students enrolling in Indiana schools. To comply with this requirement, you will need to submit to your child's school a piece of documentation that shows your name and current address <u>at the time of enrollment</u>.

Documentation may include one of the following:

- *Current Utility Bill
- *Telephone Bill
- *Tax Return
- *Bank or Mortgage Statement
- *Rental/Lease Agreement
- *Medical Bill
- *Insurance
- *SSI
- *Any other documentation or piece of mail that clearly shows your current address

NOTE: Documentation cannot be more than 60 days old and must show the date, parent/guardian name, and an address.

We thank you in advance for your prompt attention and your cooperation in this matter so that Warrick County School Corporation and your child's school will be in compliance with the Indiana Department of Education's directive.

Thank you!



Dr. Abbie Redmon, Superintendent of Schools
Mr. Todd Armstrong, Assistant Superintendent
Mr. Jason Fischer, Director of Learning
Dr. Walter Lambert, Director of Student Services
Dr. Doug Gresham, Director of Human Resources
Mrs. Tish Wagner, Director of Special Education

300 E. Gum Street/Boonville, Indiana 47601

Spring 2025

Dear Parent:

Welcome to Kindergarten Registration! This is an exciting time for parents and students alike! We look forward to making the transition to school enjoyable and as smooth as possible. This letter is to inform you of required immunizations and information about medications taken at school. Please work with us to ensure that your child is ready for school on Wednesday, August 6, 2025.

All students entering kindergarten are required by Indiana State Law to be current on immunizations **before** the first day of school. The 2025-2026 requirements are as follows:

3 Hepatitis B5 DTAP4 Polio2 MMR2 Varicella2 Hepatitis A

These immunizations began at birth, so your child most likely has many of these already. Please check with your doctor, clinic, health department, or other venue to complete immunizations. You will be required to provide documentation of these immunizations to the school nurse. Warrick County Health Department will be accepting appointments for vaccinations. Please see back of this letter for further details.

Feel free to bring a copy to the school nurse when you bring your child in for the Lollipop testing, or make arrangements with the nurse's office to provide documentation prior to the first day of school.

If your student needs to take medication while at school, a medication record must be filled out. The medication must be in the original container **regardless** of whether it is a prescription or an over the counter medication.

If you have questions, feel free to contact the school principal or school nurse.

Sincerely,

Jason Fischer Director of Learning

KINDERGARTEN REGISTRATION VACCINATIONS

Call the Health Department for an Appointment 812-897-6105 (ext 8)

WARRICK COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT
BOONVILLE, IN 47601

BRING INSURANCE INFORMATION AND IMMUNIZATION RECORD



This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under CC BY-SA-NC



Indiana Department of Education

Dr. Katie Jenner, Secretary of Education

1. What is the native language of the **student**?

Home Language Survey (HLS)

The Civil Rights Act of 1964, Title VI, Language Minority Compliance Procedures, requires school districts and charter schools to determine the language(s) spoken in each student's home in order to identify their specific language needs. This information is essential in order for schools to provide meaningful instruction for all students as outlined Plyler v. Doe, 457 U.S. 202 (1982).

The purpose of this survey is to determine the primary or home language of the student. The HLS must be given to all students enrolled in the school district / charter school. The HLS is administered one time, upon initial enrollment in Indiana, and remains in the student's cumulative file.

Please note that the answers to the survey below are student-specific. If a language other than English is recorded for ANY of the survey questions below, the WIDA Screener will be administered to determine whether or not the student will qualify for additional English language development support.

Please answer the following questions regarding the language spoken by the student:

2. What language(s) is spoken most often by the student ?			
3. What language(s) is spoken by the student in the home?			
Student Name:	Grade:		
Parent/Guardian Name:			
Parent/Guardian Signature:	Date:		
By signing here, you certify that responses to the three questions above are specific to your student. You understand that if a language other than English has been identified, your student will be tested to determine if they qualify for English language development services, to help them become fluent in English. If entered into the English language development program, your student will be entitled to services as an English learner and will be tested annually to determine their English language proficiency.			
For School Use Only:			
School personnel who administered and explained the HLS and the placement of a student into an English language development program if a language other than English was indicated:			
Name:	Date:		



Are you in need of meal assistance for the 2025-2026 school year?

If so, you can complete your confidential free & reduced meal application online or by using your mobile device in just a few minutes!

Important!

July 28, 2025 will be the first day you can start submitting applications through Linq Connect.

Before this time, Warrick County School Corporation will not exist as a district. DO NOT APPLY

UNTIL AFTER JULY 28, 2025!

EVERY NEW SCHOOL YEAR A NEW APPLICATION WILL HAVE TO BE SUBMITTED.

To apply online:

Visit https://lingconnect.com/

To apply using your mobile device:

Download LINQ Connect app

Once on the website or application:

- You can log in, create an account, or apply for assistance without logging in.
- Read and follow the steps outlined for completing your application.
- You will receive your eligibility letter by mail or email (if entered on application) within 10 business days.

Don't have access to the internet?

- You may ask your child(ren)'s school secretary for a paper application. Once completed, the paper application should be returned to the school office or mailed to the Food and Nutrition Department at 300 E Gum St, Boonville, IN 47601.
- Keep in mind that paper applications take more time to process due to the transit time and may be delayed in processing if not filled out completely or correctly.

If your child(ren) choose to dine with us, the following meal components are available every day for each of the following meals:

Breakfast – All Grade Levels	Lunch – Elementary & Middle	Lunch - High
Fruit (1 cup)	Fruit (1/2 cup)	Fruit (1 cup)
Grain	Vegetable (1 cup)	Vegetable (1 cup)
Milk	Grain	Grain
	Meat/Meat Alternate	Meat/Meat Alternate
	Milk	Milk

This institution is an equal opportunity provider and employer.